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7th October 2019

Mr Steve Wright
request-556805-de 1 fc9a9@whatdotheyknow.com

Dear Mr Wright

Request under the Freedom of Information Act 2000
Ref No: 1392

Thank you for your email of 1 October 2019 where you requested information about the school's ground maintenance
arrangements. We have dealt with this under the Freedom of Information Act 2000.

We have now completed searching for the information you requested and have set out our responses to each question that you
have raised.

1. Is grounds maintenance (i.e. mowing, tree work, weed spraying etc) work undertaken by in-house teams or contracted out?
This is contracted out to Creative Grounds Maintenance Lid.
2.  Who is responsible for managing in-house grounds maintenance teams or contractors?
Bursar
3. Whatis the contact name, address and email of the person responsible for managing grounds maintenance activities?
This information is exempt from disclosure in accordance with 5.40(2] of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 as the
information requested constitutes personal data and it would confravene data protection principles i this information was
disclosed.
4. What is the annual grounds maintenance budget?
£2,000
5. Do you receive additional Government, non-profit or voluntary donations, specifically for grounds maintenance tasks?
No
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, you have the right to ask for an internal review. Internal review requests
should be submitted within two months of the date of receipt of the response to your original email and should be addressed to:
The Head Teacher, §t. John's CE C Infant School, Boothroyd Lane, Dewsbury, WF13 2LP.
Please remember to quote the reference number above in any future communications.
If you are not content with the outcome of the internal review, you have the right to apply directly to the Information
Commissiocner for a decision. The Information Commissioner can be contacted at: Information Commissicner's Office, Wycliffe

House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 SAF.

Yours sincerely
i':l?)\C{CL/bu [~
Aidan Blackburn
Head Teacher



